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Next Week’s Program...

—— Brigadier General D. Allen
Youngman was appointed as
@ the 50th Adjutant General of the
Commonwealth of Kentucky by
Governor Paul E. Patton on
August 10, 2001, and will be the
speaker at the Frankfort Rotary
Club meeting on Nov. 14.

He was born in Owensboro,
4 Kentucky on August 18, 1947
and was commissioned through Infantry Officer
Candidate School on April 16, 1970. He holds a
Bachelor of Arts in Political Science from the
University of Kentucky and a Juris Doctor from the
University of Kentucky College of Law. His mili-
tary education includes the Special Forces Officer
Course, Infantry Officer Advanced Course,
Command and General Staff College, and the
Army War College. Significant active duty assign-
ments included tours with: the 8th Special Forces
Group (Airborne); the Military Assistance Com-
mand, Viet Nam; and the 101st Airborne Division
(Air Assault).

After leaving active duty, he served in various
Special Operations assignments in the United
States Army Reserve (USAR) prior to joining the

Kentucky Army National Guard and transferring to
Armor Branch. Significant Army National Guard
assignments have included: Commander, Troop A,
240th Cavalry; Commander, 2nd Battalion, 123d
Armor; and Commander, 149th Armor Brigade,
35th Infantry Division (Mechanized). Other assign-
ments have included: Chief, Unit Training Branch,
National Guard Bureau; Chief, Research and Staff
Support Group, Office of the Director, Army
National Guard; and Special Assistant to the
Director, Army National Guard. In 1997, he was
selected to represent the Reserve Components on
the staff of the National Defense Panel and, from
1998 to 1999, he served in the Office of the
Assistants to the Chairman, Joint Chiefs of Staff,
for National Guard and Reserve Matters. On
August 1, 2000 he was appointed as the Deputy
Commander, Kentucky State Area Command
(STARC). His most recent assignment prior to
assuming his duties with Headquarters, Kentucky
Army National Guard, was as the Special Assistant
to the Commanding General, United States Army
Armor Center, Fort Knox, Kentucky.

His awards include the Silver Star, Defense
Superior Service Medal, Legion of Merit with Oak
Leaf Cluster, Bronze Star, Purple Heart, Defense
Meritorious Service Medal, Army Meritorious
Service Medal with two Oak Leaf Clusters, Air
Medal (7th), Combat Infantry Badge, Master
Parachutist Badge, Air Assault Badge, Special
Forces Tab, Joint Chiefs of Staff Identification
Badge, and Army Staff Identification Badge.

He is married to the former Alisa Jane Cossey of
Bowling Green, Kentucky.

GpEninoIEXEICISC et e Tom Fugate
GreeterSEves: SR i e o Mike Oder & Wallace Kent
In Our Thoughts...

Our condolences to John Calloway who lost his
mother recently.

Rotary Foundation Committee

The Rotary Foundation Committee would
appreciate your help in meeting our District and
Club goal of $50 per member for the Annual
Programs Fund. Checks should be made to The

Rotary Foundation and add your eight-digit mem-
bership number located above your name on the
mailing label of The Rotarian magazine. You may
give the check to Len. Barry or Bill Miller or mail
to The Rotary Foundation P.O. Box 75133 Chicago,
IL 60675-5133

| Make-Ups for October 31st

Roger Coomes ~ AsaTipton
Gregory Fuchs =~ Pete Walsh
Shemill Smith ~ David Weller

| entage: 79.13%

Frank Sower
- Tom Utterback
 William Webb
~ Charity Williams
~ Rodney Williams
Bill Wingfield
~ Ann Wingrove
~ Guy Zeigler
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This Week’s Speaker....

The speaker for the day was Transportation
Secretary James C. Codell III. The Transportation
Cabinet provides connections and mobility which
is central to the well-being of our society. The
Cabinet is charged with the responsibility of pro-
viding easy access to our everyday needs. The
warehouses of today are on 18 wheels. Kentucky is
ranked 9th in efficient managing of its highway sys-
tem. Kentucky has 73,000 miles of highway,
27.000 miles of which are state maintained.
Unfortunately, fatalities on rural roads are very high
due to poor maintenance and the need for widening
in part. Kentucky’s investment in its highway sys-
tem is 60% of the national average and the road
fund has remained stagnant. Kentucky has the 46th
lowest gas tax in the nation. The fuel tax fund has
not kept up with current needs and inflation.

Secretary Codell also spoke about the new
Transportation Building which is being built on
Mero Street.

Happy Birthday! !

Happy Birthday to the following Rotarians who
celebrate their birthdays in November:

Larry Amett, Thomas Braun, Greg Fuchs, Jim
Graves, Clay Hulette, Anita King, Don Nunnelly,
Joe Rudder, Perry Ryan, Rene Siria, James Smith,
Dennis VanHormn and Jim Woolums.

President Terry presents Rotarian of the month
honors to Tony Charters.

Calendar of Important

Dates and Events

(Committee Chairs should notify Paula Rarden
of upcoming meetings)

Canceled will be rescheduled for a later date -
New member orientation - November 16 &
December 7

Frankfort Rotary Club Board meeting will be on
November 19th at the RB Brown offices, Louisville
Rd.

Fireside Chats will be November 26, 27, 28 &
29. (Note: No Wednesday meeting that week)

World Community Service meeting at the RB
Brown Building, Louisville Rd. December 3, 2001

Rotary Day at the UN has been postponed to
March 2 or March 9, 2002. For more information
contact Bill Miller.






